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August 21, 1985

Mr. William R. Smith, P.E.

Director

Colorado 0il and Gas Conservation Commission
Suite 380, Logan Tower Bu11d1ng

1580 Logan Street

Denver, CO 80203

Dear Mr. Smith,

In regards to your letter of August 6, 1985, please be advised of the
following:

A) Berry Energy is currently correcting our water injection records

B) Injection into the Centennial Landaker #1 has been discontinued as
of August 20, 1985

C) If the decision is made to resume injection into the Centennial
Landaker #1, we shall adhere to Rule #401

D) Our engineer is currently preparing updated Sundry Notices for the
six wells mentioned in your letter

Please call with any further questions or information.

Sincerely,

Gary F. Chavez
President
Berry Energy, Inc.
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